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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE SHARPSBURG BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
March 7, 2023 
6:00 PM

Mayor Williams called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m. Mayor Williams offered the invocation and led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance.  Tracy Sullivan, Town Clerk called the roll.
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT 
Mayor Williams, Mayor Pro-Tem Pride, Commissioner Davis, Commissioner Hughes, Commissioner Etheridge and Commissioner Virgil. 

All members were present until the meeting concluded.

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:

None
APPROVAL OF THE CONSENT & REGULAR AGENDA

Commissioner Davis made a motion to approve the consent and regular agenda.  Commissioner Pride seconded the motion. The motion carried by a roll call vote of 5 yes – 0 no.  The consent agenda items were:

a. February 7, 2023 Regular Meeting Minutes

PETITIONS AND COMMUNICATIONS

Cheryl O’Neal – Mrs. O’Neal was concerned with the process in which the Board of Commissioners chose to select a Planning Board member.  She was one of two alternate members of the Planning Board that applied for the vacant regular seat.  She stated that she was unaware of the vacancy until the appointment of Mary Jackson was on the Board of Commissioner’s agenda.  She stated that she didn’t understand why the Board decided to interview the candidates for appointment.  She stated that the Board was playing dirty politics and didn’t want to make a decision between the 2 alternate members which were also former Commissioners.  The interview panel didn’t consist of any Board members, only the Town Attorney, Planning/Zoning Administrator and Town Administrator.  She wanted to know why they were chosen to make a decision for appointment on the Planning Board.  She contacted Jacqueline Lauterbach, Chairman of the Planning Board which informed Mrs. O’Neal that she didn’t have any knowledge of the interview process.  Mrs. O’Neal asked the Board to respond to her questions in writing.
1. Who changed the process for Planning Board appointments?

2. How much was the Town Attorney paid to sit on the interview panel?

3. Would this change be the on-going policy or procedure for Board appointments? 

Commissioner Virgil stated that she had no knowledge of the process change.

Commissioner Davis stated that it was an unusual circumstance for several highly qualified candidates to apply for the same vacancy on an unpaid Board.  She stated the Board felt that the interview process would be the least bias way to choose.  The process was meant to be transparent with the selection process.  Originally there was only one applicant however the Board tabled the appointment due to Mrs. O’Neal stating she was interested in the seat.
Mayor Williams stated that he had an issue with one of the candidates displaying negative behavior towards the current Board of Commissioners and being selected to serve on another board.  He further stated that bigotry and racism was evident when he was sworn in as Mayor by the person.

Cheryl O’Neal stated that she may have a brother-in-law on the Board of Commissioners but there is a husband and wife working for the Town and the Board hasn’t done anything about that yet.  She stated that she helped the current members get elected to the Board of Commissioners and they couldn’t even stand together to make a decision for the Planning Board appointment.

Brian Pridgen stated the process was intended to make the process as transparent as possible.  There is room for improvement with the process moving forward, as discussed with Robert Clark.

Pauline Armstrong clarified that the third application by Wilbur Etheridge was for the alternate member seat.  She stated that an email was sent however, the Planning Board Chair was not formally informed of the interview process.  Mrs. Armstrong stated that it was a bit awkward conducting the interviews although it was intended to be a transparent process.  The town intends to tweak the process for future use.  She thanked Mrs. O’Neal for her valuable feedback.
Commissioner Pride stated that if Mrs. O’Neal would have gone through the process of the interview, the Board would have an option between the two applicants.

NEW BUSINESS
a. 2023 Budget Calendar.  Commissioner Davis made a motion to approve the 2023 Budget Calendar.  Commissioner Hughes seconded the motion.  The motion carried by a vote of 5 yes – 0 no.
b. 2022-2023 Budget Amendment – 4.  Commissioner Etheridge made a motion to approve the 2022-2023 Budget Amendment – 4.  Commissioner Virgil seconded the motion.  The motion carried by a vote of 5 yes – 0 no.
c. Appointment of Alternate MPO member.  Commissioner Virgil asked to be removed as the alternate MPO member.  Commissioner Etheridge volunteered to serve as the alternate member.  Commissioner Davis made a motion to appoint Commissioner Etheridge to the MPO as an alternate member.  Commissioner Virgil seconded the motion.  The motion carried by a vote of 5 yes – 0 no.
CLOSED SESSION

Commissioner Davis made a motion to go into closed session pursuant to N.C.G.S 143-318.11 (a)(4).  Commissioner Pride seconded the motion.  The motion carried by a vote of 5 yes – 0 no.

OPEN SESSION

Commissioner Davis made a motion to re-enter open session.  Commissioner Etheridge seconded the motion.  The motion carried by a vote of 5 yes – 0 no.
ADJOURNMENT
Commissioner Davis made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Commissioner Etheridge seconded the motion.  The motion carried by a vote of 5 yes – 0 no. 

____________________________

____________________________________ 

Date Approved                                   



Mayor 






____________________________________________

Town Clerk                                                                          
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